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Rev. Economos Apostolos Hill 

Rev. Deacon John Thrasher  

 

Office Hours:  

MondayðThursday, 9:00amð3:00pm  

 

Sunday Worship  

Cathedral  

8:00am Orthros  

9:30am Divine Liturgy  

 

Desert Springs Staff  

Rev. Apostolos Hill, 

Theological Advisor/Editor-In-Chief  

Kristen Vasilarakos, Layout/Composition  

602-332-8809, kvasilarakos@cox.net 

 

Desert Springs Deadline  

The 25th of each month  

 

Sunday Bulletin Deadline  

Wednesdays, 12 noon  

 

Church Office Email Addresses  

Rev. Apostolos Hill 

htpriest@holytrinityphx.org   

papoulihill@gmail.com 

  

Diana Camacho, Office Manager 

AdminAssist@holytrinityphx.org 

 

Church Front Desk 

htfrontoffice@holytrinityphx.org  

 

Church Caretakers 

Terry, Paul, and Dimitri Valonis 

 

Holy Trinity Bookstore  

info@stnectariosphx.org 

 

2017 Parish Council Members  

Connie ContesñPresident 

Sandy MerisñVice President 

Dina AnagnopoulosñTreasurer 

Tiffani BichekasñAssistant Treasurer 

Angela RaupñSecretary 

Charles DeMoss, Andi Fourlis, Joe Goard, 

Tony Nicoluzakis,  

Alexi Panagiotakopoulos,  

Socrates Papadopoulos 

 

Holy Trinity Cathedral Website  

www.holytrinityphx.org  

 

Metropolis of San Francisco Website 

www.SanFran.goarch.org 

 

Archdiocese Website 

www.goarch.org  

Organization Contacts  

 

AHEPA ñ John Kostaros 

All Saints Camp ñ Evan Tsagaris  

Altar Servers ñ Deacon John Thrasher, David Haag, Chris Francis 

Bible Study ñ Anthony Arger 

Bookstore ñ Patsy Harris  

Choir ñ Terri Alexon 

Dance ñ Niko Panagiotakopoulos 

Daughters of Penelope ñ Connie Panagiotakopoulos 

Desert Diamonds (50+) ñ Nikolette Tavlarides, Sheila Asala 

Feed the Homeless ñ Christine Stamatis 

Greek Festival ñ Nick Kretsedemas, Angelo Pestrivas, Kristen 

Vasilarakos 

Greek School ñ Irene Mackos  

Holy Trinity Academy Parochial School ñ TeAnn Philippis, Juli 

Pritsos 

HOPE & JOY ñ Karla DeLord, Alexia Haugen 

Koinonia ñ Dan Valenzuela, Sophie Miller-Martinez 

Little Lambs ñ Jennifer Kourouglos 

Maids of Athena ñ Gabriella Papatzimas 

Museum ñ Bessie Hotis 

Myrrhbearers ñ Diakonissa Mary Thrasher 

OPA ñ Cindy Kyprianou 

One Spirit+One Vision ñ Charlie DeMoss 

Parish Council ñ Connie Contes 

Philoptochos ñ Alex Anagnopoulos  

Sons of Pericles ñ David Salzetti, Ted Fourlis 

Jr. & Sr. GOYA ñ Evan Tsagaris, Chris Fredericksen, Paulina Watson  

Stewardship ñ Sandy Meris 

Sunday School ñ Kalli Schneider, Kay Ehrick  

Wedding Coordinator ñ Terri Alexon 

YAL ñ Stephanie Venetis  

 

If you are reading this publication electronically (on 

your computer or on your phone), click on the  

 

 

 
 

button within an article to link to an album in  

Google Photos to see more pictures of the events  

profiled on the page. 
 

Email links, website links, Facebook links,  

and document links will work too,  

directly from this publication.  
 

Check them out! 

More Photos 

mailto:kvasilarakos@cox.net
mailto:htpriest@holytrinityphx.org
mailto:papoulihill@gmail.com
mailto:AdminAssist@holytrinityphx.org
mailto:htfrontdesk@holytrinityphx.org
mailto:info@stnectariosphx.org
http://www.holytrinityphx.org
http://www.SanFran.goarch.org
http://www.goarch.org


 

                                                                                                                    3                                  $ÅÓÅÒÔ 3ÐÒÉÎÇÓ $ÅÃÅÍÂÅÒ άΪΫα 

 
 

Warp Speed 

 

A funny thing happened to my sleep patterns after I reached 50 years of age. For 

no discernable reason, I find myself popping out of bed fully awake anytime after 

4:30 in the morning and once my brain has booted up for the day there is no 

chance of drifting back to slumber town! There are obvious benefits to this during 

the summer months as I can easily take my morning stroll in the coolest part of the 

day. 
 

It occurs to me that there is a certain dread logic to this pattern of sleeplessness in 

view of the ever -accelerating experience of time as one ages. That same day, week, 

or month that seemed interminable in oneõs youth shrink with the passing of the 

years as those units of measure are weighed against the whole of oneõs life. 
 

In those rarest of days when I manage to sleep beyond 6:00 in the morning my 

running gag is òWhy bother getting up at all?ó But this inevitable change in oneõs experience of the 

passage of time bestows a tremendous gift on the discerning by underscoring the fleeting nature of time, 

the brevity of a human lifespan, and the potential each moment contains for positive action. 
 

As we near the end of another calendar year, it is customary to reflect on the triumphs and tragedies, 

milestones and grace-filled moments of our lives. The year now ending witnessed the passing of many of 

our beloved parish family members, the births of new baby Christians, and many Spirit-inspired changes 

in our lives, both personally and corporately.  
 

It scarcely needs stating that the challenges of living the Christian faith seem as chronic today as they have 

been in living memory. And in the trying times of life it is very easy for each of us to momentarily forget 

the goodness and wisdom of God Whose providence òrules over alló as Metropolitan Philaretõs Morning 

Prayer reminds us. It is a curiosity of the spiritual life that Godõs benevolence is best perceived in the rear-

view mirror of life and not through the windshield.  
 

We cannot yet glimpse what new obstacles lie in our paths in the New Year ahead. As the Marines 

famously say òthe only easy day was yesterdayó and our life experience trains us to anticipate difficulties. 

St. Theophan the Recluse reminds us that we cannot, through a life, of ease, become what we are meant 

to be in Christ. Even the saints struggle and even Jesus sweat great drops of blood in Gethsemane before 

His Passion. 
 

And yet, time itself unfolds the gift of wisdom for us and slowly convinces us that the same goodness and 

deliverance God demonstrated in our past can be relied upon in our future. There exists for us a place of 

refuge, a sanctuary, to which we may resort when the wind is fierce against us and the path becomes 

steep and rocky.  
 

There is a shelter in the storm and it is to be found the Ark of Salvation God has provided, the Holy 

Church of Christ. Standing shoulder to shoulder as brother and sisters in Christ, our hearts woven 

together in Agape-love and mutual support through our intercessory prayers for each other, we draw 

renewed strength and fresh inspiration to trek through òvalley of the shadow of deathó united in our 

mutual faith in the Risen Lord and Savior Jesus Christ! May our Holiday celebration be filled with this 

unshakable confidence! 

Message from Father Apostolos 
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Stewardship 2017 

By Sandy Meris 

Educate ÿ Participate ÿ Elevate 

òWhatever you do, work at it with all your heart, as working for the Lord, not for menéó 

Colossians 3:23 

 

A traditional American proverb says that, òGod makes this request of his children; Do the best you can, 

where you are, with what you have, now.ó The story of Jesus Christ feeding the 5,000 illustrates this 

through the boyõs offering of all that he had ð five loaves and two fish. This boy did his best with what 

he had, and Jesus used it to perform an incredible miracle. Just like the boy who offered the loaves and 

the fish, if we offer what we have ð however great or small our gift ð God will receive our gifts and 

multiply them to feed His people.  

 

This past year, you, our beloved 

parishioners, answered the call for help. 

The Stewardship Committee asked all Holy 

Trinity parishioners to increase their 

pledges. Our 2016 budget was set with a 

goal to reach $360,000 in pledged 

offerings. But because of your faith, your 

love, and dedication to your Cathedral, 

you pledged a total of $380,000! What a 

beautiful and faithful example of 

generosity.   

 

This was the first step toward reaching the 

most important of our goals. That goal is 

that our Stewardship contributions pay the 

monthly expenses of our Cathedral. In 

order to do this, we must all dig a little deeper and reach a little higher. And so, we reiterate our goals: 

 

§ We strive for participation in Stewardship from 100% of our parishioners of all ages and all levels of 

involvement.  

§ We ask that every parishioner increase his or her 2018 pledge. Our hope is that you are able to raise 

your 2018 pledge by $1.25 per day over your 2017 commitment. If every parishioner did this, it would 

provide the church an additional $150,000 per year. 

§ Increase the number of our on-line giving Stewards.  

 

Our on -line giving program is gaining momentum. More parishioners are enjoying the ease of this 

program. Simply go to www.holytrinityphx.org  and click on the Stewardship 2018 button on the right 

and fill out your Stewardship Pledge Card. Then, if you so choose, you can automate your payments by 

selecting WeShare. In one easy step, you can become a steward and keep current on your contributions.  

 

If you prefer, you can fill out a Pledge Card (mailed to you or found in the Narthex) and bring it with 

you on Stewardship Sunday, December 3rd. Either way, please prayerfully consider your financial 

commitment to Holy Trinity for 2018. Then on December 3rd, we invite you and your family to be our 

guest at a complimentary Stewardship Sunday luncheon as an appreciation for your generous 

commitment.   

 

Thank you for your dedication to our Cathedral and your participation in Christõs work of salvation. 

STEWARDSHIP SUNDAY, December 3, 2017 

 

Please join us to break bread in fellowship at a FREE 

Stewardship Sunday Luncheon. This luncheon is to show 

appreciation for your ongoing generosity and commitment  

to your beloved Holy Trinity Cathedral.    

 

During this luncheon we will ask that you prayerfully and 

thoughtfully fill out your 2018 Pledge Card.  We will have 

Pledge Cards available as well as information about our  

2018 Stewardship Campaign and our new on-line 

contributions program called WeShare. 

 

We look forward to celebrating together on  

Sunday, December 3rd! 

http://www.holytrinityphx.org
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If you were a user of our electronic 

giving program ParishPay, please take 

note of our NEW platform -WeShare 

Online Giving (Liturgical Publications 

Inc). WeShare (LPi) acquired ParishPay earlier 

this year. ParishPay has transitioned to WeShare 

on October 9th, to ensure your information is 

up-to-date in WeShare please visit the website 

below.  

 

Holy Trinityõs WeShare Verification Website: 

https://www.churchgiving.com/?pc=vufieq62  

 

If you are not, we invite you consider it! 

WeShare is a way to automate your regular 

weekly offerings. Electronic giving is convenient 

for you and provides much needed consistency 

for our church. There is no cost to participate. If 

you are currently giving on a weekly basis, you 

will no longer need to write out 52 checks per 

year or prepare 52 envelopes. Also, when 

travel, illness or other circumstances prevent you 

from attending services, this WeShare will allow 

your weekly offerings to continue on an 

uninterrupted basis. Thank you for your 

continuous support! 

 

If youõre new to online giving and would like to 

sign up, please sign up at 

https://holytrinityphx.churchgiving.com   

If you have any questions or concerns, please 

contact the Church Office. 

Follow Us on Facebook 
 

The page offers news of our Parish Community,  

in addition to offering links to podcasts and videos 

of many of our services. 

 

https://www.facebook.com/holytrinityphx.org/  

Parish Council 

Connie Contes, President 

ParishPay Is Now WeShare 

Annual Budget Meeting 

November 19, 2017 

All 11 2017  

Desert Springs Covers 

https://www.churchgiving.com/?pc=vufieq62
https://holytrinityphx.churchgiving.com
https://www.facebook.com/holytrinityphx.org/
https://www.facebook.com/holytrinityphx.org/
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Rain In The Desert 

 

Link to recordings of Fatherõs sermons:  

http://www.ancientfaith.com/podcasts/rain  

 

Sermons can also be found on the Cathedral  

website at www.holytrinityphx.org . 

Parish Council 

Connie Contes, President 

 

Election for the 2018 Parish Council 

Candidate Profiles 

2018 Parish Council Candidates 

(Alphabetical) 

 

Tiffani Bichekas 

Connie Contes 

Charles DeMoss 

Joe Goard 

Jim Manelis 

Socrates Papadopoulos 

Jim Speros 

Adam Venetis 

 

Your vote counts! 

 

http://www.ancientfaith.com/podcasts/rain
http://www.holytrinityphx.org
file:///C:/Users/kvasi/Desktop/2017 Completed Candidate Profile Forms.pdf
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Music Ministry òNotesó 

By Terri Alexon, Choir Director  

 

In the midst of this advent season, both the junior and senior choirs have begun 

rehearsing special hymns for the feast of the Nativity. Once again they are 

joining the entire Sunday School to present the annual Christmas pageant at the 

conclusion of Liturgy on December 17th. Please make plans to attend with your 

family!   

 

Some of the Christmas carols included in the pageant are listed below. Can you 

name them? Answers will be provided in the January edition of the Desert 

Springs or if you cannot wait, send an inquiry to 

htphxmusicdirector@gmail.com. 

 

1. Loyal Followers Advance 

2. Far Off in a Feeder 

3. Righteous Darkness 

4. Jehovah Deactivate Blithe Chevaliers 

5. Proceed and Enlighten on the Pinnacle 

6. Query Regarding Identity of Descendent 

7. Delight on this Planet 

8. Give Attention to the Melodious Celestial Beings 

9. Monarchical Triad 

10. Small Municipality of the birthplace of Jesus 

 

Have a blessed Christmas! 

 

Interested in learning more about serving on the altar? 

 

Contact:  

Chris Francis at battersbox7@yahoo.com,  

David Haag at davidmhaag@yahoo.com or  

Deacon John Thrasher at thrasheraz@cox.net 

Altar Service 

�+�R�O�\���7�U�L�Q�L�W�\�·�V�� 
Choir and Sunday School 

present 
 

The Annual Christmas Pageant 
 

following Divine Liturgy 
Sunday, December 17, 2017 

mailto:htphxmusicdirector@gmail.com
mailto:battersbox7@yahoo.com
mailto:davidmhaag@yahoo.com
mailto:thrasheraz@cox.net

